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[bookmark: eztoc60040_2_23_5_37]Version History:  
[bookmark: _Hlk97556765]This Best Practice was created by the WNPO (Wireless Number Portability Operations) which was a sub team of the LNPA WG (now known as the NPIF – Number Portability Industry Forum) and originally accepted on 03/04/2004 (Version 1).  After review again at the LNPA WG it was modified to add additional information regarding NPA Splits versus Overlays.  It was reviewed again at the April 5, 2022, NPIF where consensus was reached that no updates were required.
[bookmark: eztoc60040_2_31_5_54]Background:
[bookmark: eztoc60040_2_31_5_55]Decisions/Recommendations
It is the recommendation of the OBF Wireless Committee (Issue 2570) that beginning at the start of permissive dialing the New Service Provider would initiate the port request using the new NPA/NXX.  The Old Service Provider must do the translation to the Old NPA/NXX in their OSS if needed.  Note: It is the responsibility of both Service Providers, Old and New, to manage the numbers during PDP ensuring that the TN is not reassigned in their systems during permissive dialing.
NPA Split Management Document:
0030 NPA_Split_mgmnt
At the May 2013 meeting, the group agreed on the following:
It is the LNPA WG’s recommendation that in order to limit the impacts to customers when the need for area code relief arises, an area code overlay is implemented instead of an area code split.  The Pros and Cons of an Overlay versus a Split can be found in the attached document.
In the case where a split is ordered, service providers shall support the following:
· If the ICP/LSR is sent prior to Permissive dialing beginning but does not complete until after permissive dialing the new and old providers shall support processing the port request under the old NPA.
· If the ICP/LSR is sent after permissive dialing begins the new and old providers shall support processing the port request under the new NPA.
· If the OSP cannot support receiving the ICP/LSR under the old NPA they shall return the ICP/LSR with the appropriate reject code letting the NSP know to cancel and start again under the new NPA.
· The NPA should remain the same throughout the life of the port request. If for any reason the NPA needs to change then the port request should be cancelled and resubmitted under the appropriate NPA.
· 0030 Overlays versus NPA Splits
Download the document 0030 Overlays versus NPA Splits
NOTE 1:  The NANC approved Best Practice 30 and the attached “Overlays versus NPA Splits” Pro/Con list reference document (developed by the LNPA WG) in the NANC September 2013 meeting.  The NANC chair forwarded the recommendation for approval to the FCC on October 17, 2013.
NOTE 2:  After a Public Comment cycle completed, the FCC issued DA 14-862 (June 20, 2014), commending the Best Practice 30 efforts to improve the number porting process.  However, the FCC did not mandate the cessation of NPA splits.  Instead, the FCC reaffirmed the States’ ability, per 47 C.F.R. § 52.10(a), to determine the best method of implementing area code relief for their citizens.

